
Dear Parents, Guardians and Neighbours 

 

Over the last fortnight we have held our school open evening and open mornings for prospective par-

ents.  We had over 1000 people on site over the course of these events and the feedback directly to the 

school or via social media has been overwhelmingly positive.  This is in large part down to the students 

who support the school on the night in departments, acting as guides or performers and also as car park-

ing attendants.  I would like to thank all of them for supporting the school in this important event.  

 

We have also hosted the local Dragons Apprentice event at Longdean.   This event enables teams of stu-

dents to work in partnership with businesses on entrepreneurial ideas in order to raise money for chari-

ty.  The event was attended by over 100 students from across Dacorum so hopefully we will see lots of 

healthy competition and money raised for good causes.  

 

On that note last Friday we held our annual Macmillan coffee morning.  This event is totally organised by 

our Sixth Form Leadership Team.  In total they raised over £479.49 for this charity. 

 

Finally for this edition I need to inform parents about complaints I have received from residents who live 

in Winchdells.  These complaints relate to the inconsiderate and on occasion illegal parking of some par-

ents when collecting their children from school.   

 

Please can I remind all parents to use the turning circle when collecting and dropping off their children 

and support both the school and the local community.  I have told local residents that I would pass on 

their concerns via our newsletters but I have also advised them to pass their concerns about this issue to 

the local council and PCSO team should the problem persist. 

 

Thank you for your support.  

 

G. Cunningham 

Headteacher 
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Important dates 
 14 October—Study Support Session 

 20 October 2017— Non Uniform Day 

 23 October to 27 October—Half Term 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Numeracy  

Last week’s  
answer: 

£1 = 1.11 Euros 
 

Algebra is a universal language that 

has been used for centuries all over the 

world.

In Algebra, “substitution” simply means 

putting numbers in place of letters.

While at Longdean sixth form, Chloe 
works at the local Tesco and earns 

£10.50/h for the first 20 hours, time 
and a half for the next 4 hours and 

double time after that.
How much would Chloe expect to earn 
if she worked 30 hour during the next 

school holidays? 



Do you need support with 

your Maths work? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Maths Support 

https://vle.mathseatch.co.uk


 

 Maths Support 



Literacy  
 

 

 

 



Poppy Display 
 

This November Longdean will be commemorating 100 years since the end of the Battle of 

Passchendaele in WW1 with an exhibition and art installation.  We are aiming to create 

our own version of the Tower of London poppy display in our Atrium, as well as showing 

archive footage from the battle. We will be working alongside the Royal British legion to 

create this event and we hope to also raise money to present to their charity. The Royal 

British Legion provides lifelong support for the Armed Forces community - serving men 

and women, veterans and their families. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Sonnier 

Director of Learning—Art 

Help us create a Poppy Display at Longdean School and 
raise funds for the RBL Donate and receive a Poppy 

pack to make your poppy. 
• Dedicate it to a soldier.
• https://www.everyonereme

mbered.org/

• Return to art (Box by activity 
studio) or there is a box by 
the form folders

• Money can be given to your 
tutors to put in their 
envelope and taken to 
finance– make sure your 
name is ticked . You will 
receive a pack in your form 
folder.

• You can also get a pack 
direct from an art teacher

Please return by end of this 
half term

Some poppies will be taken to the war graves in 
Europe or we can return to you – Name and form 

on back



Competition  

 

Watford Football Club Trust are running a design your own T-shirt competition to 
celebrate their 25th birthday.   

The t-shirt must include the 25th year logo and incorporate the heritage of the trust.  The 
winning design will be worn by players during the warm up on a premier league match 
day before a limited number goes on sale to the public with the proceeds going to the 
Trust.  The design entries should be no larger than A4 in size and can be hand drawn or 
professionally produced by a studio or something in between.  

There are under 18 and over 18 categories available.   Entrants must include their name, 
age and contact details on their entry.   

For further information or to download a template visit www.watfordfccsetrust.com 

Entries are accepted upto 5.00pm on Monday 30 October 2017.   Entries should be 
submitted to heritage@watfordfc.com via attachment or transfer or post to Vicarage road 
Stadium, Vicarage Road, Watford, WD190ER.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Miss Wyatt in PE. 

 

 

 

Please ensure that your child has a refillable water bottle with them everyday.  There are 
water fountains around the school where they can refill their bottles throughout the day 
if needed.  This will keep them hydrated and may prevent headaches. 

 

Please Note: - If your child uses an inhaler, we now hold a central stock for emergency 

use only.  However, in order for your child to have access to one of these in an emergency, 

please complete a consent form which can be obtained from either Mrs Wilkins, First Aid 

or from Student Services.  

 

D. Wilkins 

First Aid 

 

Medical  

http://www.watfordfccsetrust.com
mailto:heritage@watfordfc.com


External Lettings 
 

 

No sooner was the school’s new MUGA completed and handed over to us; we had our 
very first external letting, in the guise of a local netball league that has relocated over to 
Longdean.  

 

Hemel Hempstead and District League have been playing for over 25 years based at 
Adeyfield School, but from now on, will be based here at Longdean.  

 

They have 3 Divisions - Premier, Division One and Division Two and there are currently 9 
teams in each Division. 

 

Games are played on a Saturday morning and there are 4 time slots: 09.30 - 10.30 / 10.45 
- 11.45/ 12.00 - 13.00 / 13.15 - 14.15 

 

Their website is www.hemelnetball.co.uk which will have contact details for anyone who 
wants to get involved. They also have their own League Facebook page. 

 

Coordinator Sarah McClement reported ‘The season got off to a great start on Saturday 
and everyone seemed to really like the new courts.’ 

 

 

 

The school is looking forward to opening its facilities to more community groups.  For 
information about potential lettings, please contact the Premises Manager, Mr A Wheeler. 

a.wheeler@longdean.herts.sch.uk 
01442205762 / 07872600354 

 
 
Mrs T Doyle 

Finance Director 
 

 

http://www.hemelnetball.co.uk
mailto:a.wheeler@longdean.herts.sch.uk


Information 
 

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11



 

 
Independent Learning and Homework at Longdean 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the ap or the website https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/
homeworks/calendar where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, 
teacher, or class without logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log 
in to this website or the app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on 
sites such as Sam Learning, GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these 
sites can be found on the Exam Support and Homework sections of the LLP.  
 
Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 

 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 

MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at: https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/
view.php?id=8888 

 Information 

Reporting Absences from School - Contact Numbers 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŬȄ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ 
ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 

 Da Vinci: 01442 205706 

 Franklin: 01442 205707 

 Gates: 01442 205760 

 Pascal: 01442 205703 

 Sixth Form: 01442 205720 



LSA 

Parents, the LSA needs you 

We meet 6 times a year and would love to see more parents representing the various years.  All funds raised go 

towards the school for the benefit of the students.  This year we have donated a large sum of money to the school 

for the following new items which we hope will be in place before  Christmas this year: 

New Trophy Cabinet 

Two outside Table Tennis Tables 

For Performing Arts:  A Glitter Ball, Wings and LED lighting 

 

Next meeting:  Mon 20 November 2017 - 7.00pm-8.30pm: 

Mon 15 January 2018 

Mon 5 March 2018 

Mon 23 April 2018 

Thurs 7 June 2018 

  

Sadly, we fear that future fund raising efforts will be in jeopardy without further Parent volunteers.  We would 

love to hear from any Parents/Guardians who may be interested in coming to a meeting to see what happens and 

for any suggestions/ideas of fundraising events you would like to see at Longdean School.  Should you have any 

questions about the committee and what we do, please contact us via lsa@longdean.herts.sch.uk or visit the 

website for more details:  http://www.longdean.herts.sch.uk/index.php/parents/lsa.html#the-lsa 

S. Gale 

Treasurer 

Join the Longdean 100 Club 
Become a member and make a vital contribution to much needed school funds - half of each monthly contribution 

will go to the LSA.  The holder of the winning ticket receives a financial prize. 

For a monthly direct debit payment of £5, members are allocated a number between 1 and 100.  Each month the 

purchased numbers go into a draw for a portion of the total money raised that month.  Half of the money raised is 

donated to the school, the other half is divided into first, second and third prizes. 

Last year (2016/17) the 100 Club raised over £1,200 for the school which means that prizes totalled over £1,200 

too.  For more details please visit the Longdean Learning Platform for an application form or email 

LSA@longdean.herts.sch.uk 

S Gale - Treasurer 

Longdean 100 Club Results 

Month 1st Prize 2nd Prize 3rd Prize 

June 2017 £70.00 S. Styles £20.00 C. Walton £10.00 L. Lee 

July 2017 £70.00 S. Styles £20.00 N. Jackson £10.00 G.Mellish 

Aug 2017 £70.00 C. Barling £20.00 S. Stevens £10.00 E. Howe 

Sept 2017 £70.00 L. Lee £20.00 N. Haynes £10.00 I. Dignum 

http://www.longdean.herts.sch.uk/files/LSA_Longdean_100_Club_Rules_feb_2016.pdf


Link Dates 
The Longdean Link is published every two weeks, via the Schoolcomms e-mail system to all those for whom we have an e-mail ad-
dress, and on the LLP.  Next issue:  20 October 2017 

Recent Communication 

Attendance 

Franklin 93.7% 

95.6% Pascal 

 Gates 

93.1% Da Vinci 

0% 100

Whole School:  93.8% 

95.3% 

Letters that have been sent home recently:  

 Non uniform Letter—All Years 

 Sixth Form Choices—Year 11 

 Locker Request Letters—Years 9 & 10 


